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22/10/2024


Dear Parents,

Firstly, an important update about staffing for 2025.
Due to the large numbers in Year 1/2 next year, 54 students with 27 in each class, which is one student over the maximum set for junior grades without having to implement special resourcing and support measures, we have decided to have 3 x Year 1/2 classes with 18 in each class. This also allows us to accept extra enrolments at this level during the year.
We have just employed, through an extensive application process, two very good teachers who will make an excellent addition to our school. Miss Alexandra Mathewson and Mrs Kristen Re will join the Year 1/2 team with Miss Librizzi and Miss Jones.

Secondly, thank you to those parents who have sent student pairings and separation requests to me, this is very much appreciated. It makes our task a little bit easier when we can make informed decisions earlier in the process of creating class lists. The staff and I value your input and we do take each request seriously. Each request is attended to in the order I receive them.
Parents, this is very important. I do ask that any requests you make to me are kept confidential, even and especially from your child/children. It becomes difficult when students are presenting to school and telling others who will be in their class and which teacher they are going to have, well before the class lists are finalised.
I must stress here that there is no guarantee that any request made to me will be granted. This includes the friendship surveys we have just sent out. As I have said before, the process of creating the class lists is a complex task that involves many factors behind the scenes. It is not just one family making a request, but multiple families making requests for particular groupings, pairings or separations.
We consider all requests along with all the other factors such as a balance of learning needs in each class when creating the classes. There is no guarantee other than we will do our absolute very best to create the most balanced and fairest class groupings we can, that will achieve the best possible learning environments for our students.

Thirdly, sometimes at this point of the year we have some conversations about particular teachers. If there are any negative experiences or complaints about teachers, then these should be brought to either myself or one of our school leaders throughout the year. It must also be considered that one students’ or families’ experience is not inclusive of all students or families. Here at St. Augustine’s we follow the Catholic teachings of welcome, acceptance and respect. I believe that I can confidently say that we welcome all people to our school community without making judgements about their appearance. As the old saying goes ‘never judge a book by its’ cover’ or from scripture, we are all created in the image of God.
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Matthew Stead
Principal
St. Augustine’s Primary School
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